From:
 Doug Magnusen

 To:
 Council Clerk – Testimony

 Subject:
 Mayor Wheeler"s Homeless Plan

 Date:
 Tuesday, October 25, 2022 10:05:03 AM

Attachments: image001.png

## Dear Portland City Council:

This email is in support of Mayor Wheeler's proposed plan to help alleviate the homeless problem in Portland.

Something has to be done and this is a step in the right direction.

I have recently toured an out of state company that is looking at opening a 25,000 SF entertainment facility in downtown Portland.

We toured through the CBD about a month ago looking at several vacancy options.

Mother nature provided a "Chamber of Commerce" day. However, the homeless and mental health situation put on a show.

After being verbally assaulted by someone who is in desperate need of mental help our client brushed it off as the "grit" of a city.

For now, I am having a hard time recommending they spend \$5 million dollars in buildout in pursuing a downtown Portland location.

The success of their first location will generate additional expansion into Washington and Clackamas counties.

Thank you.

DOUG MAGNUSEN | Principal Broker



4260 Galewood St, Suite B; Lake Oswego, OR 97035 O (503) 245-1400 x516 | C (503) 939-9595 doug@hsmpacific.com / www.hsmpacific.com